
 
From: Jeff Cox  
Sent: Wednesday, July 22, 2015 1:00 PM 
To: Council 
Subject: FW: Request from Howie Hanson 
 
 
 
From: Emily Larson  
Sent: Wednesday, July 22, 2015 11:24 AM 
To: Jeff Cox 
Cc: Howie Hanson 
Subject: RE: Request from Howie Hanson 
 
Jeff,  
 
Please share the following email, from Councilor Hanson, with all councilors.  
 
Thank you, 
 
~ Emily 
 
Emily Larson 
Duluth City Council President 
218.730.5352 

 
 
President Larson, Councilors: 
 
Today I received the following written responses, via eMail, from Colleen Baggs and 
Dick Swanson regarding their support for naming the currently unnamed Little League 
and softball fields behind the historic Wade Stadium (per the tabled resolutions).  
 
Let me know if these confirming eMails satisfy our city and council need to support the 
consideration and possible passing of the two resolutions on Monday night. 
 
Or, if other information is needed, please let me know at your earliest convenience.  
 
Thanks. 
 
Howie 
 
 
 
From Colleen Baggs: 
 
Hello Howie, 
 Thanks for spearheading this project, I am in full support of the Western Little League field 
naming in honor of John. 



 Colleen Baggs, RN, STAR/C 
Program Manager  
Essentia Health  
Duluth Clinic  
Caring Ways Cancer Resource Center | 1S2C20  
420 East First Street, Duluth, MN 55805  
(218) 786-3581 | Colleen.Baggs@EssentiaHealth.org 
 
From Dick Swanson: 
I understand you have decided to rename the softball fields at Wade in my namesake. 
That is a very nice gesture and I appreciate that on behalf of all the teams, coaches, 
and players who have played there. 
  
Dick Swanson 
rjswan2@aol.com 
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